
Southport Gun Club  March 9, 2021 
  Meeting minutes 
 

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc. 
Monthly Meeting 
March 9, 2021 

Attendance: 

• Brian Boehm, Cecilia Lucas, Bill Means, Ken Normandy 
      7 regular members and 2 guests were in attendance.  
 
Opening - Brian Boehm: 

• Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  

Secretary’s Report – Ken Normandy for Cecilia Lucas: 

• Ken noted the minutes have been published on the web site for member’s review.  There were no 
recommended changes. 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Means: 
• YTD Income of $2,550 and expenditures for the same period totaled $5,148 which included 

repairs to the rental of $1,700 and the majority of the balance for utilities.  

Membership Report – Brian Boehm for Steve Close: 

• As of this date we have 79 regular members and 10 senior members for a total of 89. Dues 
collected are $780 and 13 notices have been issued. Dues credits have been issued for two 
members. 

• There were two 1st readings for Mike Kelnhofer sponsored by Jon Speck and Gural Yomut 
sponsored by Ed Delgadillo.   
 

Rifle Team – Jon Speck: 

• Emme won 1st in precision air rifle and 1st in 3P smallbore in the Michigan Rifle sectionals 

• The Southport Xception junior team is shooting as a team again at X-Count in Ft. Wayne, IN 

• Rifle league has 3 weeks remaining in the season. 

• The Southport rifle team will be hosting the WI State Smallbore Championship over the 
course of 2 weeks with one shoulder to shoulder session on the 27th. 

• Thank you to Tony Hotko for creating the junior team banners on display. 

 Pistol League - Bill Means: 

• Hoping to have a banquet in May or June.  All scores need to be submitted before the end of May. 



Southport Gun Club  January 12, 2021 
  Meeting Minutes 
 

Maintenance – Brian Boehm for Jim Conti: 
• Two leaks were discovered on the roof by the drains.  Van’s Roofing came and removed the ice 

buildup which allowed the drains to properly discharge.  They also submitted a proposal to 
repair the drain.  Tom B motioned to accept the proposal from Van’s for the work.  Jon S. 
seconded and all in attendance concurred to move forward with the repairs. 

 
 
 
Rental Property -– Tony DelFrate: 
• The kitchen floor was replaced, new carpet installed, and the shower was replaced.  There 
are some minor electrical issues that still need to be completed.  

 

Match Director -- Dora Potekin: 

• Dora reported the 2021 Sectionals held February 26th through the 28th was a success.  There were 
23 participants and net income ot the club of $436.50. 

• Wisconsin State Indoor matches will be held May 14th, 15th and 16th, 2021. Dora advised information 
on this event has been posted appropriately. 

Hunter Education - Beau Bosovich: 

• The plan is to host classes this Fall. 

Communications – Deborah Spanic/Brian Lucas: 

• Deborah is looking for newsworthy items for Club newsletter. 

Old Business – Brian Boehm:   

• Covid – 19 protocols have been established for member safety. 
 
 New Business – Brian Boehm: 
• Brian advised additional members are needed to assist as trained volunteers for shooting    
events. 

 
Announcements – Brian Boehm: 

• Still need Maintenance Crew volunteers.  

Adjourn Meeting – Brian Boehm: 

• Brian adjourned the meeting 7:40 PM 

Respectfully submitted: 

Cecilia Lucas
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